MARBLEHEAD BOARD OF HEALTH

MINUTES, September 13, 2016

Present: Chm. Michelle Gottlieb, Todd Belfbecker, Andrew Petty, Director

Also Present: Pam Roberts (Recycling Committee)

Absent: Helaine Hazlett is attending a meeting on security training.

Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm

Pam Roberts came before the Board to give an update on the Recycling Committee. A vendor for Styrofoam collection might be brought in for the next Household Hazardous Waste Day. She also asked for a map of the layout of the new transfer station. The committee is requesting a list of items that are accepted presently at the transfer station. Also, a list of items for drop off at the health department. Pam is hoping to show the movie "Racing to Zero" at the local town theatre. A video of single stream recycling is also being established.

Andrew told the Board that the Marblehead Counseling Center recommended the funds from the teen substance abuse grant should be utilized through the state. He also explained that there is an Opioid working group in town that has put together a flyer for the public and information about administering Narcan.

Meeting minutes of July 26th were approved with corrections. Meeting minutes of August 25th were approved with corrections.

The Board approved the facility sticker rebate of: Michael McEwen, 11 Peach Highlands.

Landfill Closure / Transfer Station Update:

• Kleinfelder is proposing to complete a Certification of Construction Completion and Closure Certification Report.

• The scope of work is as follows: Develop Landfill Assessment Summation Report

Final Closure Report

Develop a Post Closure Maintenance Plan

Develop a Post Closure Monitoring and Use Plan

Notice of Landfill Operation

Project Management and Administration

MOTION moved by Dr. Belfbecker; 2nd Ms. Gottlieb to approve Amendment # 9 for landfill closure reporting to Kleinfelder up to \$75,000.00. All in favor and motion passed.

Director's Report:

- Problems with raccoons at 60 Prospect St.
- Concerns about a boat storage business on Lincoln Ave.
- West Nile Virus is at moderate risk.
- Flu clinics will be held for employees and youth. No flu mist will be available.
- Beach testing is over for the season.
- Chandler Hovey has become a destination for Pokémon Go players.

• Leaf collection is fast approaching. Landscapers might be returning to drop off leaves at the transfer station. The fee would be approximately \$2500.00 per truck (\$1250.00 for leaf season only). Further discussion at the next meeting.

New Business:

Todd told the Board that the FDA has banned triclosan in household antibacterial soaps.

Meeting adjourned at 8:22 pm

Andrea Flaxer Senior Clerk